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MINUTES OF THE ERCOT WHOLESALE MARKET SUBCOMMITTEE (WMS) MEETING

ERCOT Austin Office

Austin, Texas
November 18, 2002

Vice Chair Bob Helton called the meeting to order on November 18, 2002 at 9:55 a.m.
Attendance:
	Delgado, Roberto
	AEN
	Member

	Darnell, Mark
	Air Liquide
	Member

	Helton, Bob
	American National Power
	Member

	Helpert, Billy
	Brazos Electric Cooperative
	Member

	Munoz, Manny
	CenterPoint
	Guest

	Pieniazek, Adrian
	CenterPoint
	Guest

	Ochsner, Preston
	Constellation NewEnergy
	Member Representative (for Mitchell)

	Greer, Clayton
	Constellation Power Source
	Guest

	Keegan, Doug
	Constellation Power Source
	Guest

	Brown, Jeff
	Coral Power
	Member

	Worley, Donna
	Coral Power
	Guest

	Jones, Dan
	CPS
	Guest

	Kotara, Mike
	CPS
	Member

	Huddleston, Barry
	Dynegy
	Member/Chair

	Doggett, Trip
	ERCOT
	Staff

	Grimm, Larry
	ERCOT 
	Staff

	Li, Young
	ERCOT
	Staff

	Mickey, Joel
	ERCOT
	Staff

	Ragsdale, Kenneth
	ERCOT
	Staff

	Saathoff, Kent
	ERCOT 
	Staff

	Wagner, Marguerite
	ERCOT
	Staff

	Yu, Jun
	ERCOT
	Staff

	Cunningham, Mike
	Exelon
	Member

	Moss, Steven
	First Choice Power
	Member Representative (for Shineman)

	Garza, Beth
	FPL Energy
	Guest

	Messerschmidt, Paul
	Frontera
	Guest

	Singleton, Gary
	Garland
	Member

	Reid, Walter
	LCRA
	Member Representative (for Belk)

	Bentley, Ron
	Medina Electric Cooperative
	Member

	Bates, Terry
	Oncor
	MWG Chair

	Adib, Parviz
	PUCT
	Guest

	Gauldin, Julie
	PUCT
	Guest

	Hughes, Hal
	R. J. Covington Consulting
	Guest

	Carlson, Trent
	Reliant 
	Member

	McMurray, Mark
	Republic Power
	Member Representative (for Rucker)

	Rowley, Mike
	Rowley Consulting
	Guest

	Comstock, Read
	Strategic Energy
	Member/DSRWG Chair

	Ramon, Greg
	TECO Energy, Inc.
	Guest

	Emery, Keith
	Tenaska
	Member Representative (for K. Smith)

	Seymour, Cesar
	Tractebel Energy
	Guest

	Smith, Mark W.
	TXI
	Member

	Gurley, Larry
	TXU
	QSEMWG Chair

	Ward, Jerry
	TXU
	Member/CMWG Chair

	Curry, Mike
	UBS Warburg Energy
	Guest


Discussion of PRR 342
Marguerite Wagner briefly reported on the activities of the Ancillary Services Ad Hoc Task Force related to the PUCT’s Simultaneous Selection Proposal (PRR 342).  The task force met on November 11th.  The MOD has withdrawn its comments on PRR 342 because there are still unanswered questions from Stakeholders that have not been addressed and more time is needed.  The MOD is therefore recommending that the original PRR 342 that was approved by the PRS be considered again by the TAC and forwarded to the Board for action at its December meeting.  The WMS agreed to send the original PRR back to the PRS and recommend that they forward to the TAC as originally proposed.      

Approval of SMOGRR 2002-3

Terry Bates discussed the following proposed SMOGRR:

· SMOGRR 2002-3 – Change Control Process Modifications:  The Change Control Process in the Settlement Metering Operating Guides (SMOG) currently requires ERCOT Board confirmation to become effective.  The requested revision will make the changes to the SMOG effective on the first day of the month following TAC approval.  The Board will be advised of votes taken by TAC on a Settlement Metering Operating Guides Revision Request, but no Board action will be required.  This revision will provide consistency with the ERCOT Operating Guides Change Control Process.  

A motion was made by Jerry Ward and seconded by Bob Helton to approve SMOGRR 2002-3 as presented.  The motion was approved by a unanimous voice vote.

Approval of October 28, 2002 WMS Meeting Minutes
A motion was made by Mark McMurray and seconded by Jeff Brown to approve the draft October 28, 2002 WMS Meeting Minutes as presented for the meeting.  The motion was approved by a unanimous voice vote.  
Market Update After Relaxed Balanced Schedules (RBS)
Joel Mickey provided an update (see Attachment) related to operations since implementation of Relaxed Balanced Schedules (RBS) on November 1st.  To date, there have not been any significant changes in behavior since RBS was implemented.  Mickey reviewed data from one week prior to implementation and two weeks following implementation.  There is not yet enough data to be conclusive, however no problems have been encountered.  

Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) Report

Barry Huddleston reported on the November 6th TAC Meeting.  The TAC discussed the Generation Adequacy Recommendation White Paper.  Some concerns were expressed about approving something outside the scope expected by the PUCT.  A motion to approve the White Paper and forward it to the Board failed.  The TAC Chair will report the vote to the ERCOT Board.    
Huddleston discussed the status of the Joint ROS/WMS Generation Adequacy Ad Hoc Task Force (GATF).  The task force met on November 8th.  The Joint GATF discussed the assumptions and data requirements to be used in the study.  The draft Joint GATF Mission Statement was presented to the TAC at its November 6th meeting.  The TAC accepted the draft Mission Statement and instructed the Joint GATF to proceed.  The next Joint GATF Meeting is scheduled for November 21st.

The TAC discussed issues related to Reliability Must Run (RMR) contracts.  Recent RMR contracts have raised questions due to the wide use of RMR – amount of MW under RMR (1,868 MW), total cost of RMR contracts, and RMR costs are uplifted to all loads.  The PRS was directed to address the issue and target recommendations to be completed so the TAC at its February 2003 meeting can address them.  Monthly (December and January) updates will be provided to the TAC.  ERCOT reported that it was their intention to contract for future RMR units in three-month increments (quarterly).  Some concern was expressed about three-month RMR contracts since the unit(s) needed during a specific quarter might not be available by the time that quarter rolls around.  The WMS discussed the status of the RMR Study Report status.  

For details, the TAC Meeting Minutes posted on the ERCOT Web Site.  The next TAC Meeting is scheduled for December 5th.

ERCOT Board Report
Barry Huddleston reported that the Board approved a proposed ERCOT governance structure and recommended proposed Bylaws amendments.  The proposal requires a reduction in the number of Directors and an addition of Independent Directors during a transition period to a hybrid Board consisting of stakeholders and Independent Board Members.  In December 2002, the ERCOT Board would be reduced to nineteen Board Members.  In June 2003, three Independent Board Members would be added.  In December 2003, the seated Board would have fourteen members, including the three Independent Board Members.   

For details, the Board Meeting Minutes will be posted on the ERCOT Web Site.  The next Board Meeting is scheduled for November 19th.  The meeting will be held in Taylor in conjunction with the grand opening of the ERCOT Taylor Facility.  Primary System Operations is now being performed from the Taylor Facility.

Protocol Revisions Subcommittee (PRS) Report

Dan Jones briefly reported on the activities of the PRS.  The PRS met on October 29th.  The TAC approved PRRs 325, 348, 363, 366, 369, and 370, and the Board will address these at its November 19th meeting.  Two PRRs related to SCE will not be forwarded to the TAC at this time until additional data is collected and reviewed.    

For details, the draft meeting minutes are, or will be, posted on the ERCOT Web Site.  The next PRS Meeting is scheduled for November 26th.

Retail Market Subcommittee (RMS) Report
Barry Huddleston reported on the activities of the RMS.  The RMS met on November 14th.  The RMS is continuing to address issues related to Move-In/Move-Out.  Resettlement is continuing.  The test flight for Texas SET Version 1.5 is being planned.  Testing will begin in February 2003.  The RMS discussed whether the Transaction Scenario Inventory List should be removed from the Protocols and decided not to remove them.  Texas SET will submit proposed PRRs as needed to update the Protocols.        

For details, the draft meeting minutes are posted on the ERCOT Web Site.  The next RMS Meeting is scheduled for December 18th.  

Reliability and Operations Subcommittee (ROS) Report
Clayton Greer reported that the ROS approved recommendations related to Utilizing High-Set Load Shedding Schemes to Provide Responsive Reserve Services (Responsive Reserve Study).  It was suggested that the Demand-Side Response Working Group review the ROS recommendations and address any possible concerns.  Huddleston will inform the TAC that the Demand-Side Response Working Group plans to review the ROS recommendations and provide input.  The ROS is also continuing to work on an ERCOT Frequency Response Standard.        

For details, the draft meeting minutes are posted on the ERCOT Web Site.  The next ROS Meeting is scheduled for December 10th.

Congestion Management Working Group (CMWG) Report
Jerry Ward reported on the activities of the CMWG.  The CMWG met on November 15th to review and discuss the local congestion issue in the McCamey Area.  A recommendation for a mechanism to control the cost and socialization of these costs with emphasis on Market based solutions will be developed.  The CMWG is reviewing several suggestions on how to address.  Ward summarized the current suggestions.  The suggestions and their descriptions will be distributed in approximately one week.      

The next CMWG Meeting is scheduled for December 6th.

QSE Project Managers Working Group Report
Larry Gurley reported on the activities of the QSE Project Managers Working Group.  The working group met on November 7th.  Gurley discussed the following SCR:

· SCR 725 – ERCOT Settlement Estimation Transparency:  Provides to all recipients of Settlement Statements information regarding the estimation required because of missing metered values.  The issue is that QSEs are bearing the financial exposure from any inaccuracy in the estimation of load as a result of missing metered volumes at ERCOT.  Better transparency concerning the amount of load estimation involved in the production of ERCOT Settlement Statements is needed.  This will give QSEs better data with which to base their analysis of their own load exposure at True-up and the impact of estimation on their preliminary settlement statements.

Comments have been submitted that each REP and QSE needs a list of its individual ESI IDs that are still being settled against estimated loads.  This would identify which ESI IDs are at issue and could help the market participant speed up the resolution process.  ERCOT has developed an interim fix.  The Data Extract Group is addressing.  Additional data storage is needed.  

Gurley discussed the following proposed PRR:

· PRR 373 - Define OOME as Instructed Deviation and Portfolio Out Of Merit Energy Service:  Provides a method to define Out Of Merit Energy Service as Instructed Deviation and will provide a more consistent unit specific and portfolio deployment mechanism when manual OOME instructions are issued.  All market participants, especially those participants with small generation portfolios, can benefit from this PRR in following the unit specific instructions, maintaining the Schedule Control Error while not being struck by an Uninstructed Resource Charge.

Gurley and Gary Singleton discussed comments submitted by Garland (Section 6.7.7.2, last sentence) that “ERCOT will minimize these instructions” (remove “endeavor to”).  According to Singleton, in the past many intervals were declared as an “unexpected congestion period”.  The statement was changed by the WMS to “ERCOT will use best efforts to minimize these instructions issued after the Balancing Energy Market has cleared”.  A motion was made by Preston Ochsner and seconded by Billy Helpert to approve PRR 373 as modified by the WMS.  The motion was approved (AEN against).  The WMS asked ERCOT to provide a report providing information on when these instructions occur. 

· PRR 371 - OOME for minimum energy when OOMC is issued:  Language implements a mandatory minimum OOME instruction for the same intervals that OOMC instructions are issued to a unit.  

TXU proposed additional modifications.  The WMS discussed an example (spreadsheet).  Gurley will distribute the spreadsheet to the WMS.  A motion was made by Jerry Ward and seconded by Gary Singleton to approve the PRR 371 as proposed by the QSE Project Managers Working Group and as modified by TXU (POui equation in section 6.8.2.2).  The motion was approved (see Roll Call Vote). 

· PRR 364 - RPRS Payment and Charge Calculations:  Modifies the RPRS settlement calculations to assure proper performance.  Current RPRS settlement calculations do no assure proper performance.

After a brief discussion, the WMS agreed to let the PRS address.

The next QSE Project Manager Working Group Meeting is scheduled for December 10th.

Demand-Side Response Working Group (DSRWG) Report
Read Comstock briefly reported on the activities of the DSRWG.  The DSRWG plans to meet on November 20th.  

Wholesale Products Ad Hoc Task Force Report
Clayton Greer reported on the activities of the Wholesale Products Ad Hoc Task Force.  Greer noted that a white paper is being developed.  The task force will discuss several proposals.  

The next Wholesale Products Ad Hoc Task Force Meeting is scheduled for November 22nd.

RMR Issue
Trip Doggett asked what the best group would be to address an RMR issue.  A couple of workarounds are being developed.  Doggett will develop a document framing the issue, with possible solutions, and distribute to the WMS.  A small working group will be formed to address.         

Miscellaneous Administrative Issues

Bob Helton noted that future WMS Meeting Agendas would be changed so that all voting issues are broken out and clearly identified.  Background material should be distributed a week before the meeting.

Future WMS Meetings

The next WMS Meeting is scheduled for December 9, 2002 from 9:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. to be held at the ERCOT Austin Office. 

There being no further business, the WMS Meeting was adjourned by Bob Helton at 12:55 p.m. on November 18, 2002.
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